
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quiz Night  

and Fish & Chips Supper 

Saturday 20th November 

7.30 start 

£8 per person  

Booking essential (see page 2 for more information) 

 Dyke Village Hall Newsletter  
November 2021 

“You’ll never get bored when you try something new. 

There’s really no limit to what you can do” 

Doctor Seuss  - Cat in the Hat 



 

Quiz Night  

and Fish & Chips Supper 

Saturday 20th November 

7.30 start 
 

£8 per person 

Teams of up to 6 

Please bring your own drinks 

 George’s Fish and Chips 

GF option—steamed fish  

Vegetarian option—Veggie Burger 

Booking essential 

please call/text to reserve tickets 

Jenny Woodward on 07824 448038  

                                                                        or Anna McIvor on 07867 547816  

JUST FOR FUN 

1. Which day of the week is named after the Norse God of Thunder? 

2. Whose debut novel in 2020 was called The Thursday Murder Club? 

3. Born in 1926, whose real name was Norma Jeane Mortenson? 

4. What is the cunning common name for the flowering plant Digitalis? 

5. Which football team plays their home matches at St James’ Park? 

 



DYKE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

On Wednesday 20th October the Dyke Village Hall held its Annual General 

Meeting and a new committee was proposed subject to ratification on 10th Nov. 

CHAIRPERSON:    Robin Woodward 

SECRETARY:   Jenny Woodward 

TREASURER:   Ian Sismey 

BOOKINGS CLERK:   Anna McIvor 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 

Bourne Town Council representatives:  Helen Crawford, Phillip Knowles 

PCC representative:  Derek Page  

Dyke WI representatives:  Judith Windsor, Debbie Bowers 

Dyke Baptist Chapel representative:  Anna McIvor 

Brenda Johnson, Graham Halbert, Sarah Goddard, Sue Anthony 

It has been almost two years since we started seeing news that there was a 

new virus spreading in China which would quickly become the COVID-19      

pandemic. 

During the lockdowns and preventative measures that followed, Dyke villagers 

showed their community spirit going out of their way to help one another. This 

was shown in friends and neighbours  picking up groceries and prescriptions, 

baking cakes, taking distanced daily exercise together and checking on people 

to see if they were ok.  A BIG THANKS TO ALL! 

Hopefully, we are through the worst and can begin to join in with community 

based activities and events. 

THANK YOU! 



Dyke Village Hall—Dates for your diary 

Saturday 20th November 19.30—21.30 

Quiz Night and Fish & Chips Supper (see page 2 for details) 

Sunday 28th November 16.00—18.00 

Deck the Hall—Fa la la la la, la la la la—time to put up 

Christmas decorations  if you would like to help please advise Jenny Woodward 

or Anna McIvor  

Saturday 11th December—19.30-21.30 

Carol Singing with mulled wine and mince pies—Join us for a fun filled 

evening of festive music and sing-a-long carols 

2022 (Dates tbc) 

January—Clothes Swap 

February—Valentines Disco 

March —Seed Swap 

April— Springtime Race Night 

May—Plant Sale 

We are always looking for volunteers to help organise the village hall events.  If you have 

any fundraising ideas or would like to host an event to raise money for the Dyke Village Hall 

please let us know or pop a note through the village hall post box. 

Dyke Village Hall—Upcoming Events 

Can you help? 



Pilates Class with Max  

Thursdays 0900-1000 Dyke Village Hall 

What is Pilates? 

 Non-Impact Exercises that improve Strength, Flexibility, Posture, Bal-

ance & Coordination as well as relieving stress and tension - it is an 

exercise for the Mind & Body. 

 Suitable for ALL ages and abilities.  

 Pilates was developed by German born Joseph Pilates, who realised 

that mental and physical health are closely linked.  His method has 

been influenced by a range of exercises including yoga, gymnastics 

and martial arts.  

What do I need? 

 Please wear loose comfortable clothing, non-slip socks and bring 

along an exercise mat. Other equipment can be purchased from 

Max. 

Who is Max?! 

 Max has been a Chartered Physiotherapist since 1998 and is a Senior 

Musculoskeletal Physiotherapist at Fitzwilliam Hospital in Peterbor-

ough.  She is a Certified Matwork Class Instructor with the Australian 

Physiotherapy and Pilates Institute based in London having started 

her training in 2001.  She has been teaching Pilates in Bourne since 

2011.  Max ensures that class participants receive clear instructions 

so that they can work at their own level and provides different clas-

ses every week. She uses a variety of small equipment to ensure that 

the body and mind are challenged but in a fun, safe and effective 

way. 

Other Information 

 Cost is £9.00 per class. Classes are held mainly during school term-

times. These are booked as a block in advance. If you are unable to 

attend, there will be a £5 refund. 

 To Book or for further information Please Contact Max - 07912 

554256/ e-mail maxgolding@sky.com.  

mailto:maxgolding@sky.com


Trash or Treasure 

The Trash or Treasure event held in September 

made £592 for Village Hall funds and was the 

first community event held at the Village Hall 

since lockdown.  Thanks to Anna and her band 

of willing helpers who made this event such a 

success and to all the villagers and friends who 

donated their trash and ventured out to find 

treasure.  Please come out again and support the upcoming events. 

DYKE GARDENERS 

If you are new to gardening, or you’d just like a timely reminder, here are a 

few things you might like to try this month: 

Lift and store dahlia and begonia tubers 

Plant tulip bulbs 

Plant onion, garlic and shallots—start them off in large cells if the ground 

isn't ready 

Prune apple and pear trees but not plum and other stoned fruit trees 

Sow hardy broad beans (e.g. Aquadulce) and winter salad leaves 

Plant out winter bedding such as pansies, wallflowers, forget-me-nots, Bellis 

daisies , Primula and Viola  

 

Fresh foraged wreaths made to order 

from £10-£50.  Be sure to order soon 

for Christmas as these beautiful crea-

tions by our very own Dyke village 

florist Tina Lovesey sell out quickly. 
Email: loveseywithlove@googlemail.com 



 

JUST FOR FUN  

Answers 

1. Which day of the week is named after the Norse God of Thunder? 

     Thursday   

2. Whose debut novel in 2020 was called The Thursday Murder Club? 

     Richard Osman 

3. Born in 1926, whose real name was Norma Jeane Mortenson? 

     Marilyn Monroe 

4. What is the cunning common name for the flowering plant Digitalis? 

     Foxglove 

5. Which football team plays their home matches at St James’ Park? 

     Newcastle United 

WANTED for the Village Hall 

Tablecloths—all sizes  

Small vases for table centrepieces 

Christmas decorations  It’s time we updated the decorations for our hall. 

If you have anything spare that you are willing to  donate it would be much      

appreciated. 

DEFIBRILLATOR TRAINING is being arranged for 2022. 

If you would like to receive life saving training, please text/ call 

Robin Woodward on 07415132467 or leave your details in the 

village hall letterbox. 



We wish to thank South Kesteven 

District Council Print Room for 

printing our Newsletter. 

Dyke Village Hall  

Registered Charity No: 511496 

Dyke Village Hall  

 

The Village Hall in Dyke is managed by a committee all of 

whom live locally. They work to provide a hub where  

people can meet. 

 

www.dykevillagehall.org.uk 

Advertise your  

business here. 

If you would like to contribute to 

the next edition of the  newsletter 

please let us know. 

Text or call:    07824 448038 

 

Stay safe! 

Nov 5th 

Rospa.com 


